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Carrier Notification 
SN91086149 
 
Date: July 10, 2006 
 
To: Facility-based Competitive Local Exchange Carriers (CLEC) 
 
Subject: Facility-based CLECs – (Product/Service) – Removal of Unbundled Network Elements-

Platform/DS0 Wholesale Local Platform Service to Unbundled Network Element-Loop Bulk 
Migration CLEC Information Package, Version 5 

 
This is to announce that, on July 11, 2006, the Unbundled Network Elements-Platform (UNE-P)/DS0 
Wholesale Local Platform Service to UNE-Loop (UNE-L) Bulk Migration CLEC Information Package, 
Version 5, will be removed from the BellSouth Interconnection Services Web site.  This document is 
being removed due to the sunset of the bulk migration process supported by this CLEC Information 
Package.   
 
As you are aware, on April 29, 2005, BellSouth notified the CLEC community through Change 
Management Change Request (CR) 2220 that the bulk process as it existed then would be sunset with 
Release 22.0 in July 2006.  Also, on March 8, 2006, BellSouth conducted the Release 22 Walkthrough 
to review the various CRs, which included CR2220.  
 
Included in CR2220, and as requested by the CLEC community, BellSouth committed to implement 
CR1737- Bulk Ordering Process (Single Local Service Request (LSR) in a bulk arrangement).  This 
process was implemented in Release 19 in July 2005, and will continue to be maintained by BellSouth.  
Should you wish to use this process, and for those CLECs that have not done so, please contact your 
BellSouth negotiator to include the bulk migration Uniform Service Order Codes (USOC) in your 
Interconnection Agreement.  For information regarding this process, refer to the Bulk Migration 
(Single LSR/Bulk Arrangement) CLEC Information Package which can be found on the BellSouth 
Interconnection Web site at: 
 

http://interconnection.bellsouth.com/reference_library/guides/html/unes.html 
 
If you have any questions, please contact your BellSouth local support manager. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
ORIGINAL SIGNED BY KRISTEN E. SHORE 
 
Kristen E. Shore – Director 
BellSouth Business Markets 
 


